Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting at Glachbeg, Thursday 18th August 2011





Present:  Penny (chair), Martin, Wendy, Maggie, Ken, Bob, Vanessa, Agric (minutes)





Apologies:  John W., Anne, Tommy, Mary P., Julian.








Admin meetings role and remit


We discussed Paper 1 and accepted it as a good summary of what the admin meetings should do. There was some debate on: whether the admin meeting should 'approve' sub groups' actions but we couldn't come up with a better term and the admin meeting does have to take ultimate responsibility for whatever TBI does; should it be called a board meeting or admin meeting - agreed that although it would effectively function as a board meeting it was more appropriate to call it an admin meeting.


At these meetings should a vote be required on any item only directors will be entitled to vote but all present would be entitled to have their say.


The current TBI convenor will normally chair these meetings.


Subsequently it was agreed by email that Tommy and Agric be made directors. Martin to provide forms etc. [Action: Martin, Tommy, Agric]





Relationship between: Members' Gatherings, Admin Meetings, Sub Groups


Discussed the role of members' gatherings. Predominantly information and ideas exchange - what's happened over the last couple of months and happening over the next 3 months. Important to have a social,  loose format facilitating open discussion and ideas. Should be a good place to socially talk about sub groups' activities and request involvement in upcoming projects and events. The offloading of hard core admin aspects to the admin meeting should enable the business part of these meetings to be kept brief (approx 30 minutes). We thought the initial members' gathering in July worked well.


The TBI convenor need not chair / run the members' gatherings (will as default but can arrange otherwise). At least one TBI director should be present.


At least one TBI director should be actively involved in each sub group. Currently we have:


Energy - Martin, Anne


Food - Agric, Anne, Tommy


Communications - Wendy, (Maggie)


Education - Tommy, Julian


Meeting formally agreed that from 1/9/2011 Anne would be TBI convenor, Vanessa vice convenor. 


Maggie and Bob do not wish to be directors so cannot formally be TBI convenor but both are willing to run members' gatherings. This leaves a gap in our rotating convenor schedule, suggested extending coming convenors' terms to fill gap.


Anne to liaise with Maggie and Bob re them running some of the members' gatherings. [Action: Anne, Maggie, Bob]


Accounts / Budget


Martin circulated a provisional budget for comment in advance of the meeting. From feedback and discussion we decided to:


- reduce projected book sales by ｣200; food group to investigate better promotion of Grow North Guide to increase sales.


- reduce expected membership subscriptions from ｣500 to ｣450.


- set aside sufficient for a 2012 update and reprint of 'Our local larder' which has been very well received. Wendy to produce an estimated cost. [Action: Wendy]


The budget was thought to be reasonable, achievable and financially sustainable.


The possibility of running the 2012 potato day as a social enterprise has been suggested. Agric thought that quite a lot of volunteer time would be needed to do it well in 2012, the 2011 run was very rushed and much could be improved with more time and planning, probably better to do it in 2012 using TBI volunteer time with a view to hiving off as an entrepreneurial event thereafter. To be discussed by the food group.  [Action: Agric, food group]


Sub groups to begin thinking about next year's programme and projects.


Membership types, subscription rates, forms


Two rates: 


｣10 annually for normal and associate (no direct involvement in The Black Isle, who don't get AGM votes) members


｣5 annually for under 16s (no AGM vote), low income, on benefit.


Membership form approved with minor changes to reflect he above. Martin to discuss with Mary Bowers how best to manage membership form retention for records, gift aid etc. [Action: Martin, Mary B.]


Delivery of new membership forms to be raised at next Members' Gathering. [Action: Anne]





AOB


Vanessa found her Changeworks course on 17th August interesting and thought we should think about aspects of it, and the discussions she had with other attendees, when planning future projects and possible funding. Vanessa to provide brief information / links, all to read, comment, discuss, possibly have a meeting about. [Action: Vanessa, all]


Agric really must get the food group books to Fortrose library, Wendy to provide labels, Maggie to provide transport if needed. [Action: Agric, Wendy, Maggie]


Ken and Bob were unhappy about Members' Gatherings happening in private houses as it didn't seem appropriate and may discourage some people from attending. Others didn't have strong feelings against private venues and thought there were pros and cons for both private and public venues but, since the last and next Members' Gatherings were at private houses, we should have the next couple at least in public venues. No one thought there need be any restrictions on where the admin meetings happened.


Next Meetings


Members Gathering 22nd September 2011 at Anne's.


Admin meeting - suggested 24th, 26th or 27th October, Anne to choose and arrange. [Action: Anne]














